
 

 
 

 

 

 

February 1, 2013 
 
 
Ms. Shelley Brueggemann 
Acting Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Brueggemann: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas 
Service: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 2nd Revised Sheet No. 72 1st Revised Sheet No. 72 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 73 1st Revised Sheet No. 73 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 74 1st Revised Sheet No. 74 
 Original Sheet No. 74.1 
 Original Sheet No. 74.2 
 Original Sheet No. 74.3  
 9th Revised Sheet No. 81 8th Revised Sheet No. 81 
 1

st
 Revised Sheet No. 81.1 Original Sheet No. 81.1 

 
These tariff sheets are being issued February 1, 2013 to become effective on and after March 3, 2013.    
 
The Company is adding a new Home Energy Performance (HEP) Pilot to the Company’s portfolio of natural gas 
energy efficiency programs.  The new program will be a joint program with the Company’s residential electric 
energy efficiency program with the same name.  The HEP Pilot was first approved as a joint utility approach 
under the Company’s MEEIA tariff filing.  An evaluation plan will be completed for this pilot and a description of 
that plan is included in the tariff. 
 
The Company is also revising its natural gas energy efficiency program by changing one specific requirement to 
qualify for a ceiling insulation rebate.  The current requirement is for the customer to have an existing ceiling 
insulation of R11 or less.  The revision to this proposed tariff will increase the requirement from R11 to R19.  
The change to R19 will allow more customers the opportunity to participate.   
 
The proposed tariff sheets were discussed with the Energy Efficiency Advisory Group (EEAG), which consists of 
the Missouri Public Service Commission Staff, Office of Public Counsel, and the Department of Natural 
Resources, prior to filing.  The EEAG has reviewed and provided input on the final language contained in the 
proposed tariff sheets.  The EEAG supports this proposed natural gas energy efficiency tariff as filed. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Corporate Counsel 
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Enclosures 
Cc: Missouri Public Service Commission 

Office of the Public Counsel 
Department of Natural Resources 
Tom Imhoff 


